GGPA Monthly Meeting
Feb 22, 2011
Meeting Minutes

The Georgia Grant Professionals Association Monthly Meeting was held at the Georgia Tech Research Institute from 10:05- 10:58 a.m. on Tuesday, February 22, 2011.
Attendees:   Paula Bonds,  David Bridges, David Broussard, Cathy Brown, Eden Freeman, Kimberly Hays de Muga, Jan Heidrich-Rice, Kelly Hopkins, Dianna Pell, , Lisa Wilson
I. Welcome and Introduction:  Chapter President Eden Freeman opened the meeting at 10:05 a.m., welcomed attendees and reviewed the agenda.  Attendees introduced themselves round-robin style.
II. Minutes:  Secretary Kimberly Hays de Muga explained that due to very low attendance by members at the start of the January meeting (at least 5 guests to 3 members), that all business reporting was rescheduled for the February meeting in order to proceed directly into the guest speaker’s presentation. Regular minutes will resume in the Feb. 22, 2011 meeting.
III. Other Reports: 
1. State Representative David Bridges had no report
2. Treasurer Vince Fulghum was not present, but sent an advance report to President Eden Freeman which stated that the balance was $4,580.61 in the chapter checking account.
IV. Revisions to Bylaws:  Ms. Freeman reviewed the two revisions proposed to the chapter by-laws: the name change from Metro Atlanta Association of Grant Professionals to Georgia Grant Professionals Association, and the inclusion of the office of Immediate Past President in the list of chapter officers.  Cathy Brown made a motion that the revisions be accepted in to the chapter bylaws.  David Broussard seconded the motion.  All members attending voted unanimously to accept the revisions.  Voting to accept the revisions by proxy: Amanda Day, Kathy Brunot, Danny Blitch, Vince Fulghum, Nancy Smallwood and Ken Owen.  No opposing votes by proxy.
V. New Business and Open Discussion:
1. Ms. Freeman reported that Georgia Public Broadcasting was no cooperating to allow us to update the website. She said that she had reached out to web design professionals to develop a list of questions to ask potential contractors. The annual registration fee for hosting a website would be about $100. Ms. Freeman had one web designer to recommend.  Vice President Danny Blitch has started making contacts, but has received no follow-up from potential candidates. David Broussard and Dianna Pell offered to send recommendations and contact information about web designers to Ms. Freeman.
Attendees discussed the following features for the new website: job openings, grant deadlines and RFPs, registration/payment for GGPA workshops and other activities, ability to upload meeting minutes, built in blog feature, links to Facebook, Twitter, blogs, RSS feed and Linkedin.

2. Ms. Freeman asked for members and guests to contact her with topic ideas for the March meeting. Ms. Hays de Muga suggested that Mr. Broussard and Ms. Pell present an overview of social media from a non-profit and/or consulting standpoint.  Die to scheduling conflicts, that presentation is slated for May.  Other suggestions included a poll on databases used by members with the pros and cons of each, and a talk on compliance and ethics, and a visit form the new Foundation Center President to discuss “Grantspace” and trends in foundation giving. 
VI. Meeting Adjourned:  Cathy Brown made a motion, seconded by David Broussard, that the meeting be adjourned.  All attending voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 10:58 a.m.

VII. Next Meeting:  Tuesday, March 22, 2011 at GTRI at 10 a.m.
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